
Dear Mr Hughes,

I am in receipt of your letter of the 9th December, concerning the 2009/10 Community Grant
Scheme that the Council has seen as necessary to restrict, due to the budget deficit. I of course
understand that these, and I am sure other measures are wholly necessary for the Council to
continue operating its essential services and I thank you for letting potential recipients know of
this decision as early as you were able.

I have given careful consideration to the matter of whether the Bridge Trust has "special
cir~:umstances" and therefore be allowed to continue receiving a grant for next year, and I
conclude that it is proper that I should appeal to the Cabinet on this basis.

The Bridge Trust offers a fail-ly unique and valuable servic:e within Tonbridge & Mailing in our
support .for single homeless people. Our main services we offer to clients are Supported
Housing, Supported Move-on and homelessness advice and mediation, and we serve between
300 and 400 -including housing about 40 of these. We have already started to see the impact
on charitable giving from indi'.l'iduals, community groups and charitable trusts, with a reduction in
our own income, and it is ge,nerally accepted that a direct impact of the recession is that the
homelessness situation is likely to worsen throughout the 2009/10 financial year. This means
that the call on our servic:es will certainly increase, against a backdrop of reduced

funding.

As a local Tonbridge & Mallirlg charity, we rely heavily on the local community, which includes
the Council, for their support of our work. We receive only about 25% of our required income
from KCC Supporting People, about 25% from our clients' housing benefits and the rest -about
50%, we have to raise through donations, events and grants. The Council's current grant to the
Trust is £2,100.00, and it was our fervent hope that due to the increasing demands on our
acGommodation, advice and mediation services, we may receive an increase in this for 2009/10.
This money was especially earmarked for our "Community Involvement" initiative, which we
believe to be an essential part of helping vulnerable, homeless people re-integrate back into
society, and form part of their supported journey back into employment and ultimately,
independent living. We belie'/e that it would be very sad to see this initiative fail due to the lack
of, what we believe to be, some modest funding. We would therefore be forced into the
unenviable position of having to decide whether we would cut back on our existing services or
not to pursue this and other irlitiatives.

As I am sure you are aware, the Citizens Advice Bureaux, across all three of the West Kent
boroughs, have reported an increase in demand for debt advice, but in addition, all three are
forecasting that this will translate into housing/mortgage advice, which indicates that they too
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are of the opinion that the number of local people reaching a housing crisis, will increase next
year and we at the Bridge Trust need to position ourselves to deal with this when it happens.

Without adequate funding, the Bridge Trust, which is not a large charity (total income of under
£424,000 for 2007/8), will certainly have to reduce its services to homeless people in our
borough. For these reasons I would respectfully request that the Council give consideration to
the Trust being treated as having special circumstances and allow our grant to continue for
2009/10.

Yours sincerely

~~~~-~~~:&==~~
John Handley
General Manager
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Voluntary and Con'lmunity Sector Grant Scheme 2009/10

Many thanks for your letter of 9 December, informing us that the council
is unable to provide financial support through the Voluntary and
Community Sector Grant Scheme during 2009/10.

Whilst we understand the Council must be under significant financial
pressure following such a substantial reduction in the value of its assets,
the West Kent Young Women's Centre (YWCA) was extremely
disappointed to hear this news, as our programmes working with
disadvantaged young women are reliant on such local statutory funding.
Funding from Tonbri(jge & Mailing Borough Council in particular has made
a huge difference to our work in recent years.

Over 200 disadvantaged young women per year attend our centre, based
in Tonbridge, to take part in our informal education & training
programmes, and whilst we have provided financial and debt support as
part of our work for many years, we have recently seen a sharp increase
in the need for support around urgent finarlcial issues, particularly in
relation to housing, benefits and debt.

In response to this, we were in the process of preparing an application to
the VCS grant scheme for support to provide information and guidance
around debt and other urgent financial issues. Many of the women who
attend the centre struggle to fully take part in our programmes and
progress in other areas of their lives due to immediate and urgent
financial problems, and increasingly we are unable to provide the financial
support needed in addition to meeting the young women's education and
training needs.

You identified in your letter that organisations providing assistance with
debt issues may, in occasional situations, be provided with financial
support. In response to this, I would be extremely grateful if you could
consider supporting the West Kent Young Women's Centre for provision of
one-to-one debt and financial support for young women during 2009/10.
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I would be pleased to provide more detailed information for our plans in
this area if this would be useful, and please do not hesitate to contact me
if you have any further queries.

Yours Sincerely

c/~
Van Dawson
Centre Manager
T: 01732 365831
E: von.dawson@¥wca.org.uk




